
 

 

 

 
 

Inward Processing / End Use relief –Bills of 
Discharge 

 
 

Customs Information Paper 29 (2016) 
Who should read: Holders of Inward Processing and End Use 

Authorisations 

What is it about: Availability of new Bills of Discharge for Inward 
Processing and End Use relief for the Union 
Customs Code. 

When effective: Immediately 

Extant until/ Expires  

 
1. Background 
 
The Union Customs Code requires a Bill of Discharge to be submitted for all 
discharges from Inward Processing and End Use relief from 1 May 2016, 
irrespective of the date of import.  
 
 
2. Forms  
 

Four new Bill of Discharge forms will shortly be available on www.gov.uk 
These forms should be used for all discharges from the regimes from 1st May. 
The current forms (C&E 812 and C99 should not be used). 
 
The forms available are: 
 
BOD 1: Inward processing using a full authorisation  
BOD2: End Use relief using a full authorisation 
BOD3: Inward processing using an authorisation by declaration 
BOD4: End Use relief using an authorisation by declaration. 
 
 
3. Contacts. 
 
 
Further information can be found on GOV.UK by entering Special Procedures 

into the search box. 
 
 
 

http://www.gov.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/


 
 
 
 
Issued on the [3 May 2016] by Customs Directorate, HMRC.  
 
Your Charter explains what you can expect from us and what we expect from you. 
For more information go to: Your Charter 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/your-charter

